

Filing Receipt

Filing Date - 2024-05-01 12:49:19 PM

Control Number - 56455

Item Number - 3



May 1, 2024

Public Utility Commission of Texas William B. Travis Building, 1701 Congress Ave. Austin, TX 78701

Re: Notice of Intent to File with the Texas Energy Fund - NOI ID# APP- 00000008

Dear Members of the Public Utility Commission,

I am writing on behalf of my client, The Longfellow Group, consisting of companies owned by the N. Malone Mitchell, 3rd family, including Century Gas Processing LLC and Longfellow Energy, LP, to formally notify the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) of our intent to file an application with the Texas Energy Fund (TEF). This application, known as Longfellow Power – Comanche Creek Generating Station (Longfellow Power), focuses on the development of a 107 MW gas-fired powerplant collocated with existing assets controlled by Century Gas Processing LLC in Pecos County. Longfellow Power aims to secure \$72,000,000 of the \$120,000,000 total project cost from the TEF to fund the development of the project. If Longfellow Power is approved for funding, we anticipate that the project will be online within sixteen months, which could be as early as December 1, 2025.

As part of our preliminary filing process, we are committed to complying with all relevant regulations and guidelines set forth by the PUCT and the State of Texas. Our project is designed to significantly enhance the energy infrastructure in our region, promoting grid reliability and economic growth. The key objective of the project is to increase the capacity of the grid in Load Zone West to enhance the reliability and resilience of the grid as a whole.

We believe that our initiative aligns with the TEF's mission to foster innovative energy solutions and infrastructure improvements. We are prepared to provide detailed documentation and fulfill all necessary requirements during the application process.

We look forward to the opportunity to discuss our project further and to contribute positively to the state's energy landscape. The primary point of contact for the application is Matt McCann, Business Development for Longfellow Ranches. However, should you have any regulatory or legal questions associated with the application, please do not he sitate to contact me.

Thank you for considering our notice of intent to file an application with the TEF. We are eager to engage in this process and are optimistic about the potential impact of our project.

Sincerely,

Anne Austin

Attorney

Austin Legal & Public Affairs PLLC